Minutes of the Special Meeting

of the 

Elbert County Library District Board of Trustees
Thursday, June 5, 2014

The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a special meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 Beverly St., Elizabeth, CO

Board members present:  Ron Vermillion, Karen Suchan, Susan St. Vincent, Suzanne O'Neill, Jill Duvall
Staff members present:   Kari May, Jan Gabehart
Guests:  Paul Davey and Linda Potter, Stayin’ Fit and Lovin’ It; Larry Potthoff, CQL Contractors; Craig Curl, SBDC Coordinator
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.  
The Board convened to discuss the warehouse space, timeframe for key decision points, and lease terms. Mr. Davey explained the costs presented for the build-out, summarizing that the library’s responsibility for the build-out would be $360,000 +/- 20%, and the gym’s portion $150,000. These figures exclude cost of an elevator ($100,000) and parking lot improvements (~$210,000), for which grant monies may be available. 

We discussed a base rent of $8/sq foot, which would be reduced for the first x number of years to pay back the library’s responsibility. Paying back the $360,000 would take between 8 and 12 years, depending on how much of the space was leased. 

Items that need to be agreed upon: 

Dollar amount of the library’s responsibility for build-out

Lease terms – reduced rate until rent paid back; options to extend the lease after initial period.

Timeframe for decision points include: library refinancing, a lease draft, construction drawings, building permits, and the site plan process. 

Guests left the meeting at 8:05 pm.

Ms. Suchan made a motion to convene executive session at 8:05 pm.  Pursuant to section 24-6-402(4) of the Colorado Revised Statutes, I move that this regular public meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District adjourn and that, upon an affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the members present for this motion, the Board reconvene in executive session for the sole purpose of discussing the sublease of property located in the Elizabeth library between the District and Stayin’ Fit and Lovin’ It. as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Ms. Duvall seconded and the motion carried. 

An executive session meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District convened at 8:05pm on June 5, 2014 for the purpose of discussing the sublease of property located in the Elizabeth library between the District and Stayin’ Fit and Lovin’ It as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Attending were Kari May, Director; Susan St. Vincent, Trustee; Karen Suchan, Trustee; Jill Duvall, Trustee; Suzanne O'Neill, Trustee; Ron Vermillion, Trustee; Jan Gabehart, Branch Manager.  During the executive session the board discussed the sublease of Elizabeth library branch property to Stayin’ Fit and Lovin’ It.   The Board did not adopt any policy, position, resolution, rule, regulation or take any formal action.  Ms. Suchan made a motion to end executive session, Ms. Duvall seconded and the motion carried.  The executive session meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm, and we have reconvened in regular session. 
Discussion:  The Board directed Ms. May to do the following in the next 60 days: determine market value of the property; determine current lease rates for similar properties in the area; run a credit check on Mr. Davey and Ms. Potter; Take the property off the market; review the financial of the building; get a second opinion on the construction costs; and develop a timeline in the next one to two weeks with defined milestones for decision points. 
There being no further business, Ms. Duvall moved and Ms. O’Neill seconded to adjourn the meting at 8:48 pm. Motion carried. 
Dated:  June 5, 2014
Minutes taken by Kari May
